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CEDARHURST Ĝƚ Ķƒí ,×Ʃ 

 

Volume 46, No. 5 

From the President, Chuck Quintero              207.838.7181 | CedarhurstPresident@gmail.com  

Dear Neighbors, 

Where the heck did summer go? As we head into fall, I want to share a few important updates about events that 
will bring our community together. 

We have some exciting events lined up this fall that we hope you can attend. All perfect opportunities to 
reconnect with neighbors and enjoy our vibrant community. Additionally, our board elections are approaching, 
and your participation is vital to maintaining our momentum. Please read the newsletter for more information. 

To keep these events and other community activities running smoothly, we need more volunteers. Upcoming 
events, like "Celebrate Cedarhurst," wouldn't be possible without the dedication of our volunteers. Whether you 
can help with events, maintain our community spaces, or serve on a committee, every contribution makes a 
difference. Now is the perfect time to get involved. 

Community members often refer to the Citizens Association as "they"ðwhether itôs about needing to fix 
something or doing a great job with an event. But the reality is, the "they" is ñusò, all of us. Everything that 
happens in Cedarhurst is because of a dedicated volunteer; thereôs no mysterious, all-powerful group running 
thingsðitôs just the people who show up. Next time you think ñtheyò should do something, stop for a moment and 
think about volunteering to be the ñthey.ò There is always some way to get involved. 

I want to extend my sincere thanks to everyone who continues to contribute their time and energy. The vibrancy 
of Cedarhurst is a direct result of your efforts. As we continue to grow, itôs essential to approach community 
issues with civility and a constructive attitude. Cedarhurst thrives on the goodwill and efforts of volunteers, not on 
negativity. Together, we can ensure Cedarhurst remains a welcoming and supportive community. 

Please feel free to reach out via email or text with any thoughts, concerns, or ideas. 

Best Regards,  

Chuck Quintero 
President, Cedarhurst Citizens Association 

Cedarhurst Citizens Association, P.O. Box 185, Shady Side, MD 20764 

. . | . /  

September | October 2024 

Back-to-School Celebration | Monday, September 2 @ 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Historical Research Committee | Wednesday, September 11 @ 6:30 PM 

Board of Directors Meeting | Thursday, September 12 @ 7:00 PM 

Celebrate Cedarhurst Day | Saturday, September 14 @ 2:00 - 7:00 PM (Rain date 9/21) 

Pumpkin Patch, Costume Contest , and Halloween Crafts | Saturday, October 12 @ 12:00 to 4:00 PM 

General-Elections Meeting | Thursday, October 24 @ 7:30 PM  

Halloween Candy Collection for Soldiers Overseas | November 1st - 4th 

CPR & Narcan Training | Sunday, November 17 @ 12:00 PM (Registration & online pre-work required) 
 

Please be sure to check your email for more event details as they become available. 

Cedarhurst Citizens Association (CCA) Events   

mailto:CedarhurstPresident@gmail.com
https://www.ccaonthebay.com/
https://www.facebook.com/ccaonthebay
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From the Secretary, Pam Foster                         CedarhurstSecretary@gmail.com  

Please plan to attend the Cedarhurst Citizens Association Elections during our General Meeting on 
Thursday, October 24 at 7:30 pm. We are pleased to report that we have a full slate of candidates including: 
 
  PRESIDENT until 2025 ï Available Seat 
  Nominees:  

¶ Chuck Quintero (Chesapeake Avenue) current President 
¶ Alex Wyshyvanuk (Oak Ave) 

 
  VICE PRESIDENT until 2025 ï Available Seat 
  Nominee:  

¶ Mary Jean Schumann (Pine Avenue) current Vice President 
 
  SECRETARY until 2025 ï Available Seat 
  Nominees:  

¶ Brooklyn Schweiss-Cutler (Lake Avenue) 
¶ Jamie Sliker (Spruce Avenue) 

 
  TREASURER until 2025 - Available Seat 
  Nominee:  

¶ Betsy Weinkam (Poplar Avenue) current Treasurer 
 
  BOARD OF DIRECTORS until 2027 ï Three (3) Available Seats 
  Nominees: 

¶ Brian Moore (Pine Avenue) current Director 
¶ Pam Foster (Chesapeake Avenue) current Secretary 
¶ Eric MacKay (Bayview Avenue) 

 
Additional nominations will be accepted at the October Election meeting, but nominees must be present and 
complete an ñIntent to Serveò form before the vote. Thanks to everyone who has offered to serve and to those 
who will continue to serve! 
 
  CURRENT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEMBERS who will continue to serve: 

¶ James Foster (Chesapeake Avenue) until 2025 
¶ Jennifer Dieux (Bay View Avenue) until 2025 
¶ Rose Bademan (Spruce Avenue) until 2025 
¶ Jason Ekern (Poplar Avenue) until 2026 
¶ Robyn Ekern (Poplar Avenue) until 2026 
¶ Kevin Hardy (Grove Avenue) until 2026 

 From the Treasurer, Betsy Weinkam                                bweinkam@gmail.com 

Our new Fiscal Year (FY 25) began July 1 and ends June 30, 2025. A copy of our most recent Budget versus 
Actual is on page 9 & 10. 

Every year, we have an independent CPA review our Special Community Benefit District (SCBD) financial 
statements. We are in the process of having our CPA review FY 24.  His final report will be sent to the County 
by September 30. 

In October, standing committees will provide a budget of their needs for FY 26 (July 1, 2025-June 30, 2026). 
The Budget Committee will review the budget requests and compile an FY 26 Draft Budget to be reviewed 
and approved by the Board of Directors in November 2024.  The Board approved FY 25 budget will be sent to 
all Cedarhurst owners in December 2024. 

I am looking for someone in this community who has an accounting background to take over my position as 
Treasurer next year. Knowing Quickbooks is a plus. I have agreed to be Treasurer again next year but would 
like to be training someone off and on throughout the year so they would understand the process when they 
take over as Treasurer. 

If you have time and a willingness to serve your community, please contact me.  

mailto:CedarhurstSecretary@gmail.com
mailto:bweinkam@gmail.com
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Community House Committee, Rose Bademan         CedarhurstCommunityHouse@gmail.com  

Shoreline Restoration Committee, Jim Foster                 443.994.9377 | jfoster4603@gmail.com 

We are still working with the county Office of Law to resolve accessing our tax dollars in the Shoreline Erosion 
Control District. The Office of Law has made the determination that our potential shoreline erosion control 
project is a new project and will require additional community input. We feel strongly that it is an existing  
project and are waiting for a determination from the Maryland Department of Natural Resources to resolve 
this decision. 

While Debby was only a Tropical Depression it hit us with strong winds causing high tide and large waves to 
throw trash onto the community property. Volunteers and Kelly's Lawn Service jumped in and helped clean up 
the waterfront. Many thanks to all who helped! 

Please visit the Community House Calendar* to view rental availability. A day marked ñbusyò indicates the 
Community House is already reserved. If you see an open date you would like to reserve for a private rental, 
send your name, address, and the date(s) to CedarhurstCommunityHouse@gmail.com. 

Please note an open date is not a guarantee of availability. Email requests are processed in the order they are 
received. The calendar is updated immediately after the email is reviewed and a hold is placed. 

Important notes on renting the Community House:  

¶ Private Community House rentals are for Cedarhurst on the Bay residents and property owners only!  

¶ The resident that rents the house MUST be onsite at the event at all times! 

¶ Rental fees are $150/day, plus a refundable $150 security deposit.  

¶ If your date is available, it will be held for 10 days while you submit paperwork and fees. You will receive a 
reply email with the lease, waiver, and submission instructions.  

¶ After completed paperwork, rental fee, and security deposit are received, a booking confirmation will be 
sent via email.  

Any questions should be directed to our rental volunteer at CedarhurstCommunityHouse@gmail.com. 

Of Community Interest                                        CedarhurstNewsletter@gmail.com 

¶ Karen Russo on Holly Avenue celebrated the birth of her God Son, Rhys Alton Rehm on August 1,  
Welcome to the world Rhys. 

¶ Michael Paddy on Oak Avenue celebrates his birthday on September 11. He also celebrates 15 years of 
sobriety. Congrats and Happy Birthday Michael.  

¶ Glenn Smith on Bay View Avenue celebrates his birthday on September 20. Happy Birthday Glenn. 

¶ Jim and Eileen Thaden on Bay View Avenue are celebrating their 39th Wedding Anniversary on October 
11. Congratulations Jim and Eileen. 

¶ Theresa Golden on Bay View Avenue celebrates her birthday on October 21. Happy Birthday Theresa. 

¶ Kelly Dieux on Bay View Ave celebrates her birthday on October 24. Happy Birthday Kelly. 

 

Email Jennifer Dieux at cedarhurstnewsletter@gmail.com with any items of community interestðbirths, 
graduations, weddings, birthdays, anniversaries, engagements, etc.  

Please visit the Cedarhurst website at www.ccaonthebay.com or join the group at facebook.com/
ccaonthebay. In addition to providing your email address for updates, both the website and Facebook help 
keep you informed about whatôs going on in the neighborhood and surrounding areas.  

 Communications | Brian Moore                     254.498.8478 | brianjmoore12@gmail.com 

mailto:CedarhurstCommunityHouse@gmail.com
mailto:jfoster4603@gmail.com
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0/embed?src=cedarhurstcommunityhouse@gmail.com&ctz=America/New_York
mailto:CedarhurstCommunityHouse@gmail.com
mailto:CedarhurstCommunityHouse@gmail.com
mailto:CedarhurstNewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:cedarhurstnewsletter@gmail.com
http://www.ccaonthebay.com
facebook.com/ccaonthebay
facebook.com/ccaonthebay
mailto:brianjmoore12@gmail.com
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 Harbor Committee, Taylor Holtz, Harbor Administrator     410.858.7522 | cedarhurstharbor@gmail.com 

Taylor is out of town on extended travel and I'm (Jim Foster) covering for him. Please send slip fees in, if 
you haven't already, and help keep an eye on the harbor. I found a boat filling with water and pumped it out 
today! Please check your lines and cleats as the last high tides have revealed some corrosion on the bolts 
holding some cleats. 

A few hold ups on gaining final permit for the electrical access. Parking blocks were required, so I installed 
them. Now another inspector wants expansion joints in the conduit. Luckily, power is up and running in the 
meantime.  

Many of you are getting out regularly and that is what this is all about! I took our Rinker to the Wednesday 
sailing races in Selby Bay where my son, Garrett, and I took 2 third places and a second out of 5 boats. The 
best part was cruising home afterwards- the bay was calm, and the moon was rising.  

As we head into the best time of year for boating, we hope you will make the time to get out and enjoy! 

 Building & Structures, Eric MacKay                                     443.534.5231 | ShadyMacKay@gmail.com 

The new windows are stained and look fantastic! All the windows except the glass in the clearstory were 
replaced this past spring. I hope you will agree with me that it's a transformative improvement having the 
large windows instead of multiple double hung windows. All windows that open and have more than 3 feet of 
drop, are provided with stops to prevent opening far enough to allow someone to fall out. The top window of 
the double hung windows can be opened for cross ventilation. Always close and lock the windows after use. 

During a rental, one HVAC unit stopped working. we determined that the drain pan was clogged and full 
causing the overfull switch to stop the unit. We were able to get it pumped out, cleared the line, and the 
guests were back in the breeze quickly!  

Joe Wehausen has been taking care of all the small chores around the house jumping in to fix things at a 
moment's notice. When the storm twisted up one of the street flags Joe was on it and put out all new flags at 
the community house. Many thanks to Joe! 

Thank you to the volunteers who helped clean up the grounds after the storm and put the bridge back into 
place! We have anchored that bridge and the one across the big ditch on Chesapeake, so hopefully they will 
not float / move again. 

There are some gardening tasks that weôd like to have done before Celebrate Cedarhurst on September 14, 
so the grounds will look their best for the event. If you dig gardening and would like to help, please contact 
me. 

As always, we encourage everyone to pick up trash from the ditches and grounds whenever you encounter it. 
Enjoy the fall yôall, and we hope to see you on the Community Grounds! 

Grounds Committee, Pam Foster                                       443.995.9847 | pamjimf@comcast.net 

 2024 Mosquito Control Spraying  

Mosquito control spraying has officially started in AACO. Cedarhurst is scheduled to be fogged on Sunday 

nights and can occur anytime between 7:00 PM and 2:30 AM. Residents who do not wish their property to be 

fogged may file an exemption by clicking here. For more information about the Countyôs Mosquito Control 

Spraying, click here or call Mosquito Control at 410-841-5870. Fogging is scheduled to end October 1. 

Hello Cedarhurst. We have a lot of herbs and eggplant in the community garden at the marina. Come grab 
some. And if your walking around down there, pull a weed or two! Email me with your fall vegetable and herb 
requests, we would like to continue the garden through the winter. 

Also, anyone willing to help with community beds contact Pam Foster at pamjimf@comcast.net.  

 Garden Club | Rose Bademan                            rose.bademan@gmail.com 

mailto:jfoster4603@gmail.com
mailto:ShadyMacKay@gmail.com?subject=Building%20&%20Structure
mailto:jfoster4603@gmail.com
https://mda.maryland.gov/plants-pests/Documents/Request%20for%20Exemption.pdf
https://mda.maryland.gov/plants-pests/Pages/mosquito_control.aspx
mailto:pamjimf@comcast.net?subject=Community%20Beds%20Volunteer
mailto:rose.bademan@gmail.com
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Social Committee, Amanda Shick                        CedarhurstEvents@gmail.com 

¶ Gentle Yoga - Stay tuned for upcoming Yoga dates. 

¶ Letôs Celebrate Back-to-School with Water Fun - September 2 from 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM - Join us for 
a fun day of water fun on the Community House grounds. We will have a giant water slide, water balloons 
(reusable), and Aztec food truck. Fun for all ages! Volunteers are needed for slide supervision. 

¶ Celebrate Cedarhurst Day - September 14 (rain date 9/21) - We are looking for volunteers to help with 
the annual ñCelebrate Cedarhurst Day.ò Please reach out to volunteer, we will need help all through out 
the day. Email Cedarhurstevents@gmail.com if you can help with this event. See flyer on page 8. 

¶ Pumpkin Patch, Costume Contest, & Halloween Crafts - Saturday, October 12 from 12:00 - 4:00 PM 
Join us for some Halloween fun. We will have a pumpkin patch, our annual Childrenôs and Dogôs  
costume contest followed by Halloween crafts at the Community House. 

¶ Halloween Candy Collection for Soldiers Overseas - During November 1st through the 4th, we will be 
collecting leftover Halloween candy to mail to our soldiers that are stationed overseas. Collection time and 
location will be emailed. 

Please look out for emails containing important event updates. Email is the best way to communicate event 
details with Cedarhurst Residents. Kindly Note: Cedarhurst Events are limited to Cedarhurst Residents Only 
unless otherwise noted.  

 Historical Research Committee, Elaina Uhl                       845.943.8160 | elaina.lill@gmail.com  

The Historic Research Committee is pleased to present Cedarhurstôs historical exhibit again this year on 
Celebrate Cedarhurst Day. The exhibit beautifully displays Cedarhurst history through photographs, 
memorabilia, videos, and oral history interviews. A large section of our exhibit focuses on our communityôs 
challenging recovery from Tropical Storm Isabel to illustrate our vulnerability and resiliency to living directly on 
the Chesapeake Bay. Our exhibit commemorates the great foresight, commitment, and achievement of 
generations of dedicated volunteers who have strived and continue to strive to make Cedarhurst the thriving 
and beautiful waterfront community that it is today. 

We continue to interview residents about Cedarhurst history and the community. Take pride and be part of 
our history! Please contact Elaina if you are interested in helping set up the exhibit (September 8th-14th) or 
being interviewed to share your experience living in Cedarhurst 

Upcoming meeting: September 11 @ 6:30 PM 

Come help set up the exhibit! Join us at our September meeting and help us plan our set up schedule. We 
meet on the Second Wednesday of the month @ 6:30 PM March through September (we do not meet 
October through February). Your participation and help are vital. Take pride and be part of our beautiful 
Cedarhurst history! Please contact Elaina if you are interested in being interviewed. elaina.lill@gmail.com or 
845.943.8160 

Elaina Uhl  
Historic Research Committee Chair 

Cedarhurst September & October Donations  
Local Food Banks Donation Drive  

 

We welcome your shelf stable food donations at any event  

in September & October. 

mailto:CedarhurstEvents@gmail.com
mailto:elaina.lill@gmail.com
mailto:elaina.lill@gmail.com
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Our Community Engagement and Constituent Services (CECS) Specialist for Region 5,8, and 9, Courtney 
Buiniskis, can be contacted at exbuin22@aacounty.org or 410.222.2596. Click here to visit the CECS 
webpage. Donôt forget to check out the Anne Arundel County website for answers to all your questions by  
visiting www.aacounty.org 

¶ Subscribe to the Countyôs weekly newsletter by visiting https://www.aacounty.org/county-executive/cecs/
newsletter  

¶ If you want to report a violation or concern in our community, please visit the Countyôs website at https://
seeclickfix.com/md_anne-arundel or call 311. 

¶ Did you know there is an on-demand transit service in South County? For more information, please visit 
https://www.aacounty.org/transportation/transit/demand-services or call 410.222.0025.  

¶ The Blue Crab Community Fridge is open! Blue Crab Community Fridge is a nonprofit organization that 
provides an accessible food source through a community refrigerator. The fridge's purpose is to  
reduce food waste, fight food insecurity, and build a stronger community. Welcome to all residents!  
Do you have extra perishable food, drop it off at the fridge. Shopping? Grab extras and donate it to the 
fridge. 

 Anne Arundel County News 

 Neighborly Tips 

¶ The youngsters in the neighborhood are back-to-school, remember to be cautious during pick-up and 
drop-off times, watch for buses and students. Letôs keep our children safe. 

¶ Thank you dog owners for doing a great job of cleaning up pet waste! Keep up the great work! Whatever 
happens on the ground ends up in our waterways and it's a lot of dog poop!  

¶ If you see something, say something, please call 911 if you need the police to come. If you don't call, they 
will not come. You can be anonymous. 

¶ Reminder that the community trash cans also need to go out on Sunday night. If you see a can that 
needs to go out, please lend a hand. Help is also needed putting them back after pick-up. 

¶ Our children are out riding bikes in the street, please remember to obey the speed limit and stop signs in 
our neighborhood. Itôs a matter of public safety! 

¶ Did you know that recreational fires are limited to 1 cubic yard or less of clean, natural wood? Leaf  
burning is not allowed in the county. The county offers yard waste collection, no need to burn it! 

¶ Can emergency vehicles get past your vehicles parked on the street? It's a matter of safety. 

¶ Is your house clearly marked with your house number? Emergency vehicles must be able to clearly see 
your house number to be able to respond to emergencies. 

¶ If you have questions about projects being done required a permit, call 311. Permits are required for 
many projects and for various reasons and it's normal to question if the proper permits are issued and are 
being met. Inquiring before you begin, may save you extra work in the long run. 

Editorôs Note:                                    CedarhurstNewsletter@gmail.com 

Email Jennifer Dieux by October 20 at CedarhurstNewsletter@gmail.com with news for the next  
newsletter. If needed, an audio file or a reader can be provided so that everyone can enjoy the newsletter.  
In addition, if you wish to receive a printed copy in the mail, kindly send us your mailing address.  

Cedarhurstôs trash and recycle pickup day is Monday. 

Please note that on Monday, September 2 (Labor Day), Anne Arundel County Landfill and Recycling  
Centers will be closed. All Monday collections will occur on Tuesday. 

Mark your calendar, the county has two upcoming Household Hazardous Waste Drop Off Events. They are 
scheduled for Saturdays, September 14 and October 12 from 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM. Drop off location is at the 
Heritage Office Complex located at 2662 Riva Rd. Annapolis, MD 21401. For more information, see the  
hazardous waste brochure or call the county recycling division at 410.222.7951. 

 Trash and Recycling                                 

mailto:exbuin22@aacounty.org
https://www.aacounty.org/departments/county-executive/cecs/community-engagement/
https://www.aacounty.org
https://www.aacounty.org/county-executive/cecs/newsletter
https://www.aacounty.org/county-executive/cecs/newsletter
https://seeclickfix.com/md_anne-arundel
https://seeclickfix.com/md_anne-arundel
https://www.aacounty.org/transportation/transit/demand-services
https://www.bluecrabcommunityfridges.com/about
mailto:CedarhurstNewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:CedarhurstNewsletter@gmail.com
https://www.aacounty.org/public-works/waste-management/household-hazardous-waste-drop
https://www.aacounty.org/sites/default/files/2024-02/HHW-brochure.pdf
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Email Updates                                    CedarhurstSecretary@gmail.com 

Sign up for the Cedarhurst email distribution list to receive updates on community information by contacting 

Cedarhurst Secretary Pam Foster at cedarhurstsecretary@gmail.com. Please share this with your neighbors! 

Cedarhurst Security | Message from Corporal Rovell                             p91963@aacounty.org 

Hello Cedarhurst, 

As the unofficial end to summer sadly approaches and the kiddos gear up to go back to school I just wanted 
to bring up a few reminders. 

With school coming back into session there will be an uptick in not only vehicular traffic but pedestrian as well. 
Make sure to give yourself ample time to make it to your destination. The police department fields many 
complaints throughout the county in reference to people either speeding by bus stops or passing buses as 
they are picking up children. Both of which pose serious risk to children and driver. In case you were not 
already informed, the county has taken multiple steps not only toward education, but enforcement. Each bus 
is equipped with a camera which will activate when the busô STOP sign is out. This will generate a citation to 
the registered owner of the vehicle. There are also speed cameras being placed throughout the county in 
close proximity to schools. These cameras will act the same as the bus cameras and issue a citation.  

As for those end of season Labor Day parties. Please make sure to designate a driver if the situation calls for 
it. Also, be safe and monitor people around bonfires. It never hurts to keep a fire extinguisher handy. 

As a reminder, please make sure to take valuables out of your cars and lock all your doors. 

Good Luck to another school year. Some firsts and some lasts! 

As always please feel free to contact me with any issues: p91963@aacounty.org. If there is immediate action 
necessary please contact 911 or the non-emergency number 410.222.8610. 

Cpl. Rovell 

Please Join Us! 

Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) Training 
Saturday, November 17 @ Noon 

Cedarhurst Community House 

(Training on administration of Narcan will also available) 

Renew your CPR training or learn how to respond in sudden life-threatening 
events. Training is hybrid; you'll have an online portion you will need to  
complete prior to November 17, which includes Adult First Aid content. Once 
completed you will participate in the hands on training, which will also  include 
the use of AEDs, how to Stop the Bleed, as well as administration of Narcan. 

Cedarhurst on the Bay residents are encouraged to participate. Children and 
teens are welcome with a parent present. 

When all portions are completed at a passing level, the CPR/AED/ First Aid Certification provided on the day 
of the event, sent to you via email, which you can then print at your leisure. The certification is valid for two 
years. Also included will be a Department of Defense Certificate of completion for the Stop the Bleed course 
and a AAACERT certificate of completion for the Overdose Awareness portion. 

Cost per person is $65 and includes a free box of Naloxone and a free tourniquet. Both are supplied  
compliments of the Anne Arundel County Health Department. Cedarhurst on the Bay residents can be  
reimbursed up to $35 with proof of completed certification. 

Registration will be available starting October 27th. The paid fee will allow access to the course materials  
required for the pre-work. The link to the course materials and the online test will be provided upon your  
registration and payment starting on October 27th, giving participants time to complete that portion prior to the 
day of the hands-on training. 

For more information or to share your intent to register, contact Mary Jean Schumann, Cedarhurst Vice  
President at Mary.schumann1@gmail.com. 

mailto:CedarhurstSecretary@gmail.com
mailto:cedarhurstsecretary@gmail.com
mailto:p91963@aacounty.org
mailto:p91963@aacounty.org?subject=Cedarhurst
mailto:Mary.schumann1@gmail.com?subject=CPR%20Training
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